Writing to a council that is flying a Progress Pride flag

Many councils are themselves flying Progress Pride flags.
As well as requiring planning permission, they are also banned from taking party-political stances and should consider their Public Sector Equality Duty.

Example letter
Dear Sir/Madam,
I write as a resident of <name of council>. The Council has chosen to fly the “Progress Pride Flag” at <location, including the address>.
Unlike the six-coloured Pride flag, Progress Pride flags require “express consent from the local planning authority” before they can be flown in England[footnoteRef:1]. I cannot see any indication on the Council’s website of any planning permission having been sought or obtained by the Council for flying the Progress Pride Flag. [1:  (https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/flying-flags-a-plain-english-guide/flying-flags-a-plain-english-guide).] 

Progress Pride flags are controversial, even among the people they claim to represent – including LGB-identifying people[footnoteRef:2]. They also send a message of hostility to those who disagree with some of the causes associated with those flags. The Cass Review has only recently exposed the harm caused to many children because of the demands of trans activists – surely this is not the time to be flying a flag associated with those campaigners? [2:  See critiques from Lesbians United https://thelesbianpost.substack.com/p/everything-wrong-with-the-progress and Chadwick Moore, for example: https://www.spectator.co.uk/article/why-i-hate-the-new-pride-flag/ ] 

You will be aware that the Conservative Party has announced in its Manifesto that it intends to amend the Equality Act 2010 to remove any ambiguity which has seen the promotion of transgender rights to the detriment of people with protected characteristics, and in particular to the rights of men and women to have access to single-sex spaces and sporting events (Conservative and Unionist Manifesto 2024, p.59).  The Christian Peoples Alliance also supports this position.
The promotion of the Progress Pride Flag is taking a contrary position to that of the Conservative Party and the Christian Peoples Alliance, and is lending support to their political opponents, who seek expanded rights for transexuals and associated identities.  By flying the Progress Pride Flag, the Council has therefore taken a partisan party-political stance, and as such is in breach of the law.
You will also be aware that the Public Sector Equality Duty requires the Council to have due regard of the need to foster good relations between different people when carrying out their activities. The raising of this particularly controversial flag suggests that this duty has not been adequately considered by the Council.
<Optional – particularly relevant if the flag is in an otherwise attractive, historic area, e.g. with listed buildings> The flag is also out of keeping with the area and in my view it is a particularly ugly and aggressive-looking design that affects the amenity of the area. I would kindly ask you to take down this divisive flag.
Please let me know if you have already obtained planning permission, and in either case, I would kindly ask you to take down this divisive flag.
Yours faithfully,
<Your name>
